REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 16th January 2018 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr N Dalton (Acting Chair), Cllr V Phillipps, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr L Baum and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), County Cllr J Cottee, Borough Cllr R Adair and 12 members of the public
1. Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr D Walker and Cllr J Santoro.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th November 2017 were accepted, approved and signed by the Cllr N Dalton as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr W Pearson, seconded by Cllr V Phillipps.
3. Chairperson’s Review
CCTV Sign Installation – Cllr N Dalton thanked Cllr J Cottee for funding the CCTV sign installation. The installation will be taking place on Wednesday.
Banner – The Parish Council has purchased a banner which is displayed outside the village hall to promote the meetings and encourage new attendees.
Joint Parishes Meeting – Originally scheduled for 18th January, now postponed, no further date at present. The infrastructure surrounding the Castle Donington development is to be discussed at the next meeting. 

Traffic – Traffic through the village is a particular problem, highlighted by the accident on Wymeswold Road which caused major congestion and could have posed a danger to pedestrians, as was minutes before children off the school bus would have been walking along the narrow footpath.

Cemex – Liaison group with representatives from the village and Parish Council met in November, follow up meeting scheduled for 13th February.
Tribute – For the work of the village organisations in the run up to Christmas. The church for providing two services which brought together families from the village and those with links to the village and who also combined with the Village Hall for the carol singing evening. The children’s party and bingo night were amongst other events organised by the Village Hall.
The White Lion – Has been opened for a year, proving to be a success and a real village asset.

Defibrillator Training – Community Heartbeat and East Midlands Ambulance Service First Responders have been approached to offer a refresher session in early summer. The Parish Council are looking to source funding, Cllr R Adair may be able to assist. 
4.  DNRC Update 
Cllr N Dalton read out a response from Ben Copithorne regarding the situation with Carillion and their work on site. Construction is still on course to be complete later this year with a handover in the autumn and being operational before the end of the year. Full details of forthcoming work are available on the DNRC website.
5. Planning Application by Sunrise Poultry Farms Ltd, Land West of Rempstone Road, Hoton

Declaration of Interest from Cllr A Lovett

Cllr N Dalton updated on events since last meeting. 

· The Loughborough Echo published a press release from the Parish Council. 
· Independently a number of villagers have objected

· CPRE have objected, they hadn’t originally been consulted. 
· On 13th December the Loughborough Echo printed an article in which Mr Crawley of Sunrise Poultry Farms Ltd objected to 350 houses being built near one of their chicken farms as he believed the farm would have a detrimental effect due to the smell and noise.
· The Parish Council had received an anonymous letter from a resident near another of Sunrise Poultry Farms Ltd’s units stating how bad the smell and noise was.
· The closing date for comments has been extended until 25th January 2018.
Cllr N Dalton suspended standing orders to allow the public to comment.
Mr Mee – Key concerns: 

1) The cleanliness of the lake at the DNRC. 

2) The health and safety risks from diseases passing from the poultry to foxes/badgers and then on to those recovering at the DNRC. 
3) Highways implications for road safety and lighting to the site and who would fund this. 
Mr Mee gave his contact information to attendees who would like to see his research or provide information to him to send to Charnwood Borough Council as collective data.

Mr Wetton – Disappointed by lack of support in objecting the application from the DNRC.

Mr Mee – The DNRC have purchased land from Sunrise Poultry Farms to enable disabled access around the lake.
Cllr J Cottee – Although not within the Nottinghamshire County Council boundaries Cllr Cottee is sending a response raising concern about the noise, odour due to the prevailing wind, lack of landscaping and the Highways and rights of way implications.

Cllr N Dalton read out a letter with the initial response from ARUP on behalf of the DNRC.

Several Rempstone parishioners attended the meeting of Hoton Parish Council to find out their views. Hoton Parish Council has objected to the application.

Cllr N Dalton resumes standing orders.

6. Planning Applications

17/02649/FUL - Construction of 2 no. dwellings (revised scheme to plots 1 and 2 of planning application 14/02642/FUL) - Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RG - Pending decision
17/02590/FUL - Replacement dwelling - Rempstone Hall Farm Bungalow, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RG – Pending decision
7. Precept
The Clerk presented the list of expected expenditure for 2018/19. The Councillors agreed to request a precept of £5088, proposed by Cllr A Lovett and seconded by Cllr W Pearson.
8. Finance
The Clerk presented Councillors with the bank reconciliation up to 31st December 2017. The expenditure as per below was agreed and cheques signed. 

	Date
	Payment Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	18.11.2017
	DD
	BT Phone - Corrected bill
	BT
	£21.14

	25.11.2017
	Chq 100117
	Clerk's Salary - November
	R Hague
	£175.50

	04.12.2017
	Chq 100115
	Payroll Services
	Autela
	£38.40

	05.12.2017
	Chq 100116
	Sign Installation - Deposit
	JPH Sign Installation LTD
	£124.80

	18.12.2017
	DD
	BT Phone and Internet
	BT
	£29.40

	21.12.2017
	Card
	Banner
	Hello Print
	£19.91

	25.12.2017
	Chq 100118
	Clerk's Salary December
	R Hague
	£175.50

	08.01.2018
	Chq 100119
	NALC Subscription
	NALC
	£98.62

	15.01.2018
	Chq 100120
	Hall/Office Hire
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£500.00


9. GDRP

The new General Data Protection Regulations come into force in May 2018. The Parish Council will need to appoint a Data Protection Officer, NALC are currently trying to secure a central person for this. Clerk to circulate slides and training notes around the Councillors. Allotment holders and those on the electronic agenda contact list will be contacted before May. The electronic agenda contact list will be asked to opt back in again. A notification will also be put on the website.

10.  Correspondence
1) Two emails from a resident regarding the condition of Wysall Lane – this is going to be considered at a committee meeting in February/March. No further information is available at present.
2) The anomaly regarding Wysall Lane road name as it shows as Wysall Road on Google maps and an interactive OS map. An ambulance took 2 ½ hours to arrive due to the confusion. Cllr J Cottee to investigate.

3) Letter read out praising the refuse collection service.

4) Letter read out regarding the request for a defibrillator training session. This had been discussed at the September and November meetings and was in the process of being organised for early summer as per the Chairperson’s Review.

11.  Public Participation
1) A request for the verges alongside allotments 1 – 5 to be cut as part of NCC’s grass cutting.

2) Dog fouling is becoming a problem along Wysall Lane, to be followed up. No lid on Main Street dog waste bin.
3) A request for taking over vacant allotment 3A was made. Currently only one other vacant plot now.

4) A request for a footpath alongside Ashby Road to enable outlying residents to walk into the village was made. Clerk to contact Jane Baines.

12. A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr W Pearson – Gate to footpath along Loughborough Road is stuck.

2) Cllr W Pearson – Large amounts of litter left in the village – to be scheduled as an agenda item at the next meeting.

3) Cllr A Lovett – During the village walk round last year the narrow footpath along Wymeswold Road was highlighted. No work has been done to widen, Clerk to follow up.

4) Cllr V Phillipps - Safety concerns about the crossroads, traffic travelling northbound on the A60 are using the left lane which is left only to go straight on – there have been several near misses. Cllr W Pearson met with a Highways Representative who said this is not classed as a dangerous junction.
13.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th March 2018 7:30pm
Cllr N Dalton thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.30pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
